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Meeting Notes of the 
SNHPC MPO Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) 

April 20, 2023 
Southern New Hampshire Planning Commission/Zoom 

 
VOTING MEMBERS PRESENT 

Kristen Clarke – Manchester DPW 
Jason Cleghorn – Manchester Planning 
Ricky DiCillo – NHDES 
Becky Hebert – Bedford 
Nancy Michels – Derry/Londonderry CoC 
Lucy St John – NH DOT  
George Sioras – Derry 
Sylvia von Aulock – SNHPC 
Tracey Whitehead – MTA/CART 
 

OTHERS PRESENT 

Leigh Levine – FHWA NH  
Craig Tufts – CNHRPC  
 

BOLD indicates in-person attendance 

SNHPC STAFF PRESENT 

Nate Miller, Deputy Executive Director 

Adam Hlasny, Sr. Transportation Planner 

Suzanne Nienaber, Senior Planner  

Cam Prolman, Regional Planner  

David Tilton, Regional Planner 

Tammy Zamoyski, Regional Planner 

 

MEMBERS ABSENT 

Tom Clow – Weare 
Jo Ann Duffy – Goffstown 
Tom Malafronte – MHT Airport 
Steve Rollins – Deerfield 
 
MEMBERS EXCUSED 

Andrew Hadik – Chester 
Linda Kunhardt – Francestown 
Cole Riel – Greater Manchester CoC 
Mark Suennen – New Boston 
Bruce Thomas, Chair – Hooksett  
 

 

1.  Call to Order/Introductions 
Acting Chair George Sioras called the meeting to order at 9:33 AM.   
 
2. Review of meeting notes of March 16, 2023 
This item was tabled due to lack of an in-person quorum. 
 
3.1 2023 Bike Month Preview 
Ms. Tammy Zamoyski gave an overview of bike month events and activities taking place within the 
SNHPC region for Bike Month 2023. 
 
3.2 Electric Vehicle Charging Plan Update 
Ms. Zamoyski provided a status update on the draft SNHPC Region Plan for Electric Vehicle 
Infrastructure Development. This included a brief review of the potential charging station locations 
identified as part of the plan, and the criteria used to prioritize them. Locations in Bedford, Derry, 
Londonderry, and Manchester were discussed briefly.  
 
In Bedford, Ms. Becky Hebert agreed that the library would be a great central location to consider 
installation of EV charging infrastructure. 
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In Derry, Mr. Sioras noted that the Marion Gerrish Center should rise to priority location #2, with the 
library falling to #3. 
 
In Londonderry, Ms. Nancy Michels indicated that the Market Basket and Liquor Store at I-93 Exit 4 are 
adjacent and could be combined into one location. 
 
In Manchester, Ms. Kristen Clarke noted that parking garages could be ranked higher, and that Arms 
Park has good potential. Mr. Jason Cleghorn asked for more time to review and comment on proposed 
locations. 
 
Mr. Ricky DiCillo clarified that of the potential VW settlement locations in the SNHPC region, only two 
from Hooksett have been selected, but two others in Hooksett and one in Manchester could reemerge if 
another project drops out of the running. 
 
3.3 Climate Adaptation Case Study 
Ms. Suzanne Nienaber reviewed insights from the April 11, 2023 regional climate workshop, which will 
inform the development of a forthcoming Climate Action Toolkit focused on roadway adaptations. She 
also highlighted a key opportunity for SNHPC communities to contribute to the Climate Action Toolkit 
by participating in a facilitated case study exercise.  
 
3.4 Traffic Counting Program Overview 
Mr. David Tilton gave an overview of the 2023 program, which will involve counts at 365 locations across 
all 14 SNHPC communities. Mr. Adam Hlasny reviewed SNHPC’s bike-ped counting program, which 
began in 2017 and currently consists of 70+ locations, a mixture of sidewalks and trails across the region. 
 
4. Other Business 
There was no other business. 
 
5. Adjournment 
The meeting stood adjourned at 10:45 am. 
 
Next meeting: May 18, 2023 

 
  


